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California State University, Long Beach

Curriculum and Educational Policies Council

Meeting 10, 2011-12
BH-302

Wednesday, 11 April, 2-4 PM

Members Present:  Christopher Brazier (Chair/CNSM), Norm Carter (Lecturers), Kate Chen (CLA), Khue Duong (Alternate Secretary/Library), Connie Ireland (CHHS), Nathan Jensen (International Education),  I-Hung Khoo (COE),  Jeff Koob (Social Work),  Cecile Lindsay (Provost Designee), Nim Marayong (Secretary/COE), Kent Merryfield (CNSM) , Sabine Reddy (CBA), Robin Richesson (COTA), Sarah Schrank (Vice Chair/CLA), M. Sue Stanley (Provost Designee), Tiffany Sum (COTA). 
Members Absent:  Diane Hayashino (CAPS), Tom Enders (Ex-Officio), Jeff Klaus (Designee, VP Student Services), Sal Kukalis (CBA), Xin Li (CED), Caitlin Murdock (CLA), Huong Tran Nguyen (CED), Lucy Nguyen (ASI), Deborah Thien (CLA), Brett Wanatanbe (ASI).
Chair Brazier convened the meeting at 2:00 pm.

1. Approval of the agenda: m/s/p
2. Approval of the minutes of the last meeting: m/s/p
3. Announcements and requests for information: 
4. Proposal to discontinue the minor in Business Economics in the Department of Economics, time certain 2:05. Kate Chen
The council recommended the proposal to the Academic Senate. m/s/p
5. Discussion on the revised GWAR policy, time certain 2:30. Rebekha Abbuhl (GWAR committee chair), Linda Sarbo (GWAR coordinator), Susan Platt (Director of Testing and Evaluation Services), David Horne (CBA) and Garry Griswold (GWAR committee) .
· The CBA representatives brought up concerns regarding the exclusion of the GMAT and the minimum score requirement of 4 for the placement of graduate students. The council recommends changes to the requirements in the Sec 2.4 of the GWAR policy to be based on the approved score on the approved tests as agreed by the GWAR Committee. 
· The council revised the introduction of the policy and moved certain content as a note to the senate, which will not be part of the final policy. The membership and the charge will also be moved to a separate document.
· Tom Enders raised the issues on the consistency of the grade requirement for writing intensive capstone course for undergraduate (item 3.1) that C or better grade is not required by the GE policy. The council agreed to keep the C or better grade requirement for GWAR. The council also agrees to keep the pass/fail grade assignment for student portfolio.
6. Adjournment at 4:00pm
The minutes have not been approved. 

Submitted by Nim Marayong
